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13th October 2023
Re: Changes to Prenatal Genetic Testing: Familial Translocation and Di George 
Dear Colleague, 

I am writing to inform you of our intention to change our service regarding the testing pathway of prenatal samples that are sent to our lab for:

1) Familial translocation testing 

2) Di George testing
Historically, prenatal familial translocation testing has been performed by direct karyotype analysis which has a turnaround time of approximately 3 calendar days. This service will cease on 27/11/2023 and the pathway will change to testing by SNP array. Unlike direct karyotype analysis, SNP array testing will not provide carrier status for the fetus. SNP array testing will provide either an unbalanced or a normal/balanced result. We suggest that when required, carrier testing is requested when the individual has reached the age of consent. 

Historically, prenatal Di George testing has been performed by FISH analysis, with positive Di George samples followed up by a SNP array to refine the breakpoint and genetic content. The turnaround time for prenatal FISH analysis is approximately 3 calendar days. This service will move to SNP array testing only.

The recommended turnaround time for prenatal SNP arrays is 14 days; however, this may be longer if culturing of the sample is required. We acknowledge that this is an increase in turnaround time from the previous testing strategies.  The driver for this change is to streamline the laboratory processes by delivering the result by a single test and align with the rest of the North East & Yorkshire GLH. The intention is to provide an overall improvement in service for users.

These changes will be implemented from 27/11//2023. If you wish to access more information or ask questions regarding this change, please email Bethany.wild@nhs.net (Service Lead - Rare Disease, Leeds Genomics Laboratory). 

Yours faithfully,
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James Steer

Head of Laboratory

Head of Laboratory:


Tel: (0113) 206 5419		James Steer
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